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NEWSLETTER 
No. 13 ð 11 May, 2017 

 
 

 
 

If you have information or ads for the newsletter, need to contact the school or want an email forwarded 
on to a teacher, please email it to northcote.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au  

 

 
Important School Diary Dates - 2017 

 
May 12 Fri Triskills 
 14 Sun Motherõs Day 
   Family/Sibling Photo Online Orders Close 
 15 Mon School Photo Day 
 16 Tues Prep Excursion to Melbourne Museum - History 
 16&17 Tues&Wed Gr 5/6 Darebin Indigenous Walk Excursion 
 18 Thurs Gr 1/2 Excursion to Melbourne Museum ð Bugs, Bugs, Bugs! 
 19 Fri Walk Safely to School Day (see page 4) 
   Triskills 
 22 Mon School Community Open Day  
 23 Tues District Cross Country 
 28 Sun Prep Disco 
 
Jun 30 Fri End Term 2 ð 2:30pm Finish  
   

 

Pupil of the Week  
(Assembly Item by Grade 1/2 s) 

 

 

 

 

 

 

00J  Isla H  12B James T  34H  Aescha W  56E Daniel OõN 

00L  Indianah G  12G Ruby N  34J Vicky K  56N  Hannah A  

00W  Griffin K  12NK  April E  34K  Dean K  56P  Linh T  

  12S Zaki M  34L  Juniper K  56S Leo B  

  12T Elida R    56T  Archer M  

mailto:northcote.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au
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Greetings from Kerrie 
Student Achievement 
Well done our Year 3õs and 5õs 
I would like to acknowledge all the year 3 and 5 children, who have been working hard on showing 
their best on the NAPLAN tests this week.  Tests have been going on for three days since Tuesday and 
whilst we try and make it as relaxing as can be for them, itõs not always a fun thing for all students.  
Some students relish the challenges whilst others find it a bit too challenging.  Remember, NAPLAN 
measures a snapshot of your childõs progress and ability at a point in time; teachers have far greater 
accumulated understanding and in -depth knowledge of your childõs knowledge, skills and abilities.   
 
Prep Enrolments for 2018 
Tours for prospective parents will continue each week on Tuesdays. We have four tours scheduled for 
the Tuesday of our Education Week next week.  Our tours have filled up very quickly and only have a 
few spaces left on tours for this term.  We are receiving calls on a daily basis from parents interested in 
a tour.  We have already received a number of enrolments for Prep 2018. 
 
Parents of current students with pre -school siblings - Have you enrolled your 2018 Prep yet? 
If you have children currently attending NPS, have a preschooler AND you havenõt yet enrolled for 
next year, please call in to the office and pick up an enrolment form, or download one from the 
website as soon as possible.  Prep 2018 enrolments are due in by the end of this term, so donõt miss 
out!   
 
Student safety and security at school 
As part of our regular reviews of school security arrangements, the outside student toilets will not be 
opened until a teacher is scheduled to be on yard duty at 8.45am.  Likewise at the end of the day, the 
toilets will be locked by the yard duty teacher straight after school.  Students will be encouraged to go 
to the toilet before they finish the school day using the internal toilets.  If a child needs to use the toilets 
outside of these times, they can come to the office for assistance.   
 
A reminder to parents that children should not be in the school yard unsupervised before 8.45am and 
after 3.45pm.  The after school yard duty teacher will lock all school gates (including the bike shed) 
except for the front gate, by 3.45pm.  
 
Please help us to ensure student safety by leaving the school grounds by this time, so that the yard 
duty teacher is able to ascertain which children have not been picked up from school and bring them 
to the office.  We appreciate your support around stude nt safety.   

Reminder:  Our School open day ð Monday May 22nd  (no assembly) 

We will be holding our whole school open day on Monday May 22nd this year, so there will be NO 
ASSEMBLY that week.  Instead, we are inviting our current parents/carers to come along and see the 
school programs running and studentõs quality work on display.   

You will have received information via class newsletters, inviting you to come along on open day to 
observe and acknowledge your childõs great work.  It does mean a lot to your child, to have you come 
and see them ôin actionõ learning at school.  Teachers will also include information in the class 
newsletter, about the morningõs timetable so you can see which times are available to come along to 
see a particular activity or learning experience.  Please keep in mind that this is not parent teacher 
interview time, but an opportunity to see your child in their class during the day.   We hope you can 
join us!  

Warm regards, 
Kerrie 
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Homework  

Homework tasks and activities that are set by teachers at Northcote Primary School are done so in accordance 

with guidelines provided by DET.  

Background 

As part of a comprehensive and balanced curriculum within Victorian schools, homework is seen as one way of 
supporting and fostering life -long learning and connecting families with the learning of their children.  

Value of homework  

The current evidence and research shows that the quality of homework assigned is likely to be more important 
than the quantity. Research has established that homework has a positive effect on learning, particularly at the 
middle and secondary school levels (Xu, 2010; Zimmerman & Kitsantas, 2005). Although homeworkõs 
effectiveness has been challenged by educators, parents, and students (Kohn, 2006), it continues to be an 
important educational supplement used by most teachers to enhance the learning experienc e of their students 
(Patall, Cooper, & Wynn, 2010). Overall, the effectiveness of homework is enhanced by providing students with 
choices among homework tasks, which will result in higher motivational and performance outcomes, studentsõ 
autonomy, and intri nsic motivation (Patall et al., 2010).  

Homework helps students by: 

¶ complementing and reinforcing classroom learning  
¶ fostering good lifelong learning and study habits  
¶ providing an opportunity for students to become responsible for their own learning  
¶ developing self-regulation processes such as goal-setting, self-efficacy, self-reflection and time 

management  
¶ supporting partnerships with parents by connecting families with the learning of their children  

Quality practice 

It is not necessary to assign large amounts of homework; however it is important that homework provides 
students with opportunities to practice skills, review content and deepen understanding of concepts learned. 
Homework and practice can also help students to develop self-regulation processes, such as time management 
and study skills.  

The table below describes quality homework practice for the different year levels. 

Prep to Grade 4 

 

¶ can foster a sense of self-discipline and responsibility and prepare students for upper grades 
¶ enables the extension of class work by practising skills or gathering of extra information or materials 
¶ will mainly consist of daily reading to, with, and by parents/carer or older siblings  

Grades 5 to 9 

¶ should include daily independent reading  
¶ should be coordinated across learning areas in secondary schools to avoid unreasonable workloads for 

students 
¶ May extend class work, projects and assignments, essays and research 

For further information please refer to;  

http://www.education.vic.gov.au/school/parents/learning/Pag es/homework.aspx 
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Friday 19th May is National Walk Safely to School Day! Now running for the 18th time.  National Walk Safely to School Day 

is a community event that primary school kids and their family members participate in every year. Walking regularly is the 

best exercise because you can do it easily every day. Even if you live too far away to walk from home to school, it is still 

super easy to join in on the fun. Simply park a few blocks away from the school, and walk from there, or, if you take public 

transport, get off a few stops earlier. When taking part in this event you also get a free sticker. 

 HAPPY WALKING 

Written by Grace P and Eva V, members of the Junior School Council 

 

 

 

 

 

St Georges Road Proposed Closures ð Survey Open Until 12th May 
Thanks to the parents who have sent us the survey links regarding the Permanent Proposed Closures to St. 

Georges Road.  To have your say see the link below to VicRoads survey on crossing closures along the St Georges 

Rd shared path Arthurton Rd to Miller St section, currently under construction for Melbourne Water's pipe 

replacement project. 

https://www.vicroads.vic.gov.au/planning -and-projects/melbourne -road-projects/st-georges-road-

northcote -median-opening -review 

VicRoads is planning to investigate the impact of the temporary road closures on St Georges Rd as they 

are considering closing them permanently. The temporary closure has had a significant impact on traffic 

flows in the local area.  For more information, email mnw.communications@roads.vic.gov.au. 

To complete the survey, go to www.surveygi zmo.com/s3/3519382/StGeorgesRd.  

 

 

Italian Update 
Ciao A tutti!! (Hello Everyone!) 
Italian Student Committee: This year will see our well anticipated Italian Day at NPS! Students in Year 5 and 6 have 
been briefed about the day and about an opportunity to apply for The Italian Student Committee. This is a 
leadership position at the school where the students will be required to write a ôcreativeõ letter addressed to me 
outlining why they should be chosen to be part of this committee. The ôcreativeõ letter can be a letter on paper, a 
poster, a 3D model or a mini movie to be watched. Students chosen will assist with the planning process of the 
Italian Day and will contribute to the running of the day as well. They will also receive a badge at a special 
Assembly. At present there are many interested students and the application process has commenced. Grazie to 
those students who have already submitted their application! Applications close on Tuesday 23rd May. Please read 
the school newsletter for further updates.  
 

https://www.vicroads.vic.gov.au/planning-and-projects/melbourne-road-projects/st-georges-road-northcote-median-opening-review
https://www.vicroads.vic.gov.au/planning-and-projects/melbourne-road-projects/st-georges-road-northcote-median-opening-review
mailto:mnw.communications@roads.vic.gov.au
http://www.surveygizmo.com/s3/3519382/StGeorgesRd
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Italian Day date ... is still being finalised once confirmation from community organisations are made available. Stay 
tuned for more information soon!J 
 
ITALIAN DAY HELP - any assistance will be greatly appreciated: 
On Italian Day, we always have a special pizza and gelato lunch. Help is required for the special lunch and gelato 
organisation. It is best to work with a team of parents and the role would be to organise parents to distribute the 
pizza and the gelato on our day. It would also involve organisi ng how many pizza slices we would need to order. 
I will order the pizza and the gelato. It is always a lot of fun on the day and the smiles on the studentsõ faces says 
it all! 
 
If there is no assistance for this area, there will be no special lunch for the students on the day. If there are any 
parents who can assist please fill out a slip which will be available in two weeks in the newsletter . Grazie to the 
parents who have already expressed interest.J I look forward to working with you all.  
 
Can you help? Pasta or Gelato making classes on Italian Day-any assistance will be greatly appreciated: 
Through student surveys, an expression of interest has emerged for cooking activities. If you would like to 
participate and assist in making and cooking pasta or even ôgelatoõ with the year 3/4 or 5/6 students or even in 
the junior school, please see me or contact the school as soon as possible. We endeavour to schedule these 
activities on our Italian Day which will be on a Tuesday in either early term 3 or midterm 4.  
 
State-Wide Italian Competitions 
Sì, Sì, Sì! The annual competitions are here! Our students have been waiting with anticipation on the 
announcement of this yearõs Dante topics. Last year, our school received two state-wide winners -Year 1- Holly L 
2nd Placing and Year 5-Kate 1st Placing. 
 
Due to popular demand from our students, the following information about the competition 
has been placed into the newsletter for students to think about the competition and the topic 
over the next couple of weeks if they choose to. If students choose to work on an idea, they 
are asked to draft work- DO NOT COMPLETE any posters as we will be working on this topic 
in class mid term 2. 
 
There is a $5 entry fee for the competition. The Dante Alighieri Society Melbourne have 
announced their topic and is as follows: 
 
Poster Competition 2017  
Task Sheet  
All student entries must adhere to the following guidelines, as well as those stipulated for each year level:  
* No larger than A3  
* Include a painting, drawing or collage  
* Be clearly labelled with the studentõs name, year level and school  
* Individual  student entries will be accepted from students in Foundation to Grade 6  
 
Foundation, Grade 1 and Grade 2:  
La pi½ bella mongolfiera ¯é (The most beautiful Hot-Air Balloon is..) 
Students are to create a poster about a hot-air balloon. They may focus on the size, shape and colour of the vessel. 
The heading on the poster must have the words òLa pi½ bella mongolfiera ¯éó or òLa pi½ bella mongolfiera vaéó. 
The poster must contain five (5) adjectives or adverbs describing the hot-air balloon ð these do not need to be in 
sentence form. Students may even choose to name their hot-air balloon!  
Example*  
òLa mongolfiera pi½ bella ¯é rossa; lenta; burrascosa; gonfia; grandissimaó  
 
Grade 3 and Grade 4 students  
Cosa vedo dalla mia mongolfiera? (What can I see from my Hot-Air Balloon?) 
Students are to create a poster about what they may see from a hot-air balloon. The heading on the poster must 
have the question òCosa vedo dalla mia mongolfiera?ó or òDalla mia mongolfiera vedoéó. The poster must contain 
five (5) brief sentences describing what can be seen from the studentõs hot-air balloon.  
Example*  
òCosa vedo dalla mia mongolfiera? Io vedo una vista bellissima. Io vedo i tetti rossi di Siena. Ci sono delle persone 
piccole come le formiche. Io osservo il mercato nella piazza. Guarda, cõ¯ un pappagallo che ci accompagna!ó  
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Grade 5 and Grade 6 students  
Dove mi porta la mia mongolfiera? (Where will my Hot -Air Balloon take me?) 
Students are to create a poster about where they are going in a hot -air balloon. The heading on the poster must 
have the question òDove mi porta la mia mongolfiera?ó or òLa mia monglofiera mi portaéó. The poster must contain 
five (5) detailed sentences describing where the studentõs hot-air balloon is travelling to.  
Example*  
òDove mi porta la mia mongolfiera? Sono diretto per Alberobello ad apprezzare un panorama punteggiato di 
Trulli ð storici, bianchi e carini. Io piloto la mia mongolfiera verso Marostica per vedere La Scacchiera in Piazza 
Castello. Io sono in viaggio per Portofino a contare le numerose barche a vela; canoe e navi da crociera. Sto 
andando a Roma per vedere come passano il tempo le famiglie in Villa Borghese. Vado in Piemonte per seguire 
l'espresso da Domodossola a Locarno e a fare delle fotografie in mezzo alle Alpi.ó  
 
*These are examples only and are not indicative of the breadth of possible student responses.  
 
PLEASE NOTE: The selected judges are not affiliated with any Primary School. The Judgesõ decision will be final 
and no communication with respect to results will be entered into.  
 
                               From everyone at the ôDASõ Melbourne: òBUON LAVORO!ó 
 
There is a $5 entry fee for those students who decide to enter this competition.  
Competition closes Tuesday 20th June and any winners will be required to attend  a Presentation afternoon in 
October at the University of Melbourne  - date to be confirmed.   
 
 If you wish your child to enter this competition, please enclose $5 together with the slip below in an envelope 
and send this to the office before Tuesday 20th June, 2017 - NO LATER.   
 
If you have any queries regarding the Italian Program, particularly in Year 3 to 6, please feel free to contact me at 
the school or drop in directly after school for a chat or to make an appointment. I encourage you to read the 
school newsletter and discuss what you have read with your child/ren to stimulate conversation about what is 
being taught at school.  
 
Until next time, grazie mille (many thanks) for your continuing support,   
Signorina Rosa - Italian Teacher Years 3-6 and Co-ordinator (Mon/Tue)               
 
  

THE DANTE ALIGHIERI SOCIETY JUNIOR POSTER COMPETITION 2017 
 
Final day to enter is Tuesday, 20th June 2017 - earlier would be preferred!  
 
All completed posters received by this date will be sent on this day.  Entry Fee = $5  
 
Yes, I wish my child to enter The Dante Alighieri Poster Competition.  
 
 
Studentõs name:  ___________________________________________________________     Grade:  __________ 
  
Please find enclosed: $5.00                                                        Thank you.   

  
I give permission for _____________________________________(childõs name) to have his/her photo,  
full name, grade and school name to be published in The Italian Newspaper ôIl Globoõ.  
  
 
Parent/Guardian Signature: _______________________________________________  
  

 
 
 
 
 
 



7 | P a g e 
 

JUNIOR SCHOOL COUNCIL 
Written by Zach Douglas-Gillett 
Junior School Council is a groups of students who were voted by their classmates. They go to meetings in 
Stephanieõs classroom. 
 
What the Junior School Council (or JSC) does: 
We make the school better 
We help raise money for charities 
We organise whole school activities 
 
Here are the names.. 
 

Prep 1 2 3 4 5 6 

Zoe Byrnes  
Matthew Donnelly  
Adelle Mc Lennon 
Ned Leigh 
Hannah Bekhit 
Xander Payette 
 

William 12 NK 
Isla P 12 B 
Eve B. 12 Steph 
Elijah 12 N 
Zach DG 12 SH 
Edward P. 12 Steph 

Kaylan 34 LJ 
Rosie O. 34 JK 
Elena 34 LJ 
Tommy V 34 JK 

Eva V 56 S 
Grace P.  56 E 
Freddie 56 T 
Evie S 56 P 
Poli 56 T 
Besinda 56 N 
Alex 56 N 
Tas K 56 S 
Ronan 56E 

 
So we hope we can make your year better! 
 
 

 

²ŜƭŎƻƳŜ ǘƻ h{I/ƭǳōΗ 

 Iƛ ǘƘŜǊŜΣ 

!ƴƻǘƘŜǊ ŎƘƛƭƭȅ ǿŜŜƪ ƭŜŀŘƛƴƎ ƛƴǘƻ ²ƛƴǘŜǊΗ ²ŜΩǾŜ ōŜŜƴ ƘŀǾƛƴƎ ŀ ƎǊŜŀǘ ǘƛƳŜ ŀǘ h{I/ƭǳōΦ ²ŜΩǾŜ ƛƴǘǊƻŘǳŎŜŘ Ŏƭǳōǎ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ŀŦǘŜǊŎŀǊŜ ǇǊƻƎǊŀƳΣ ǿƛǘƘ 
/ƻƻƪƛƴƎ ƻƴ aƻƴŘŀȅΣ {ŎƛŜƴŎŜ ƻƴ ¢ǳŜǎŘŀȅΣ 5ǊŀƳŀ /ƭǳō ¢ƘǳǊǎŘŀȅ ŀƴŘ !Ǌǘ /ƭǳō CǊƛŘŀȅΦ ²Ŝ ŀƭǎƻ ƘŀǾŜ ŀ ǿŜŜƪƭȅ ¢ŀƭŜƴǘ {Ƙƻǿ ƻƴ ²ŜŘƴŜǎŘŀȅ 
ŀŦǘŜǊƴƻƻƴΦ Lƴ ƻǘƘŜǊ ƴŜǿǎ ǿŜ ƘŀǾŜ ŀƴƻǘƘŜǊ ƴŜǿ ǇŜǊƳŀƴŜƴǘ ŀǎǎƛǎǘŀƴǘ ƧƻƛƴƛƴƎ ǳǎΦ aƻƭƭȅ ¸ŀǘŜǎ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ƛƴ ŜǾŜǊȅ ŀŦǘŜǊƴƻƻƴ ŦǊƻƳ ƴƻǿ ƻƴΦ {ƘŜ Ƙŀǎ 
ǇƭŜƴǘȅ ƻŦ ŜȄǇŜǊƛŜƴŎŜ ŀƴŘ Ƙŀǎ ǇǊŜǾƛƻǳǎƭȅ Ǌǳƴ ŀ ŎŜƴǘǊŜ ƛƴ .ǊǳƴǎǿƛŎƪΦ {ƻ ƳŀƪŜ ǎǳǊŜ ȅƻǳ ǎŀȅ ƘŜƭƭƻΗ CƛƴŀƭƭȅΣ IŀǇǇȅ aƻǘƘŜǊΩǎ 5ŀȅ ŀƴŘ ǿŜΩƭƭ ǎŜŜ ȅƻǳ 
ƴŜȄǘ ǿŜŜƪΗ 
 
Wǳǎǘ ŀ ŦŜǿ ǳǇŘŀǘŜǎ ŀƴŘ ǊŜƳƛƴŘŜǊǎΥ 
 

¶ ¢ƘŜǊŜ ƘŀǾŜ ōŜŜƴ ǎƻƳŜ ŎƘŀƴƎŜǎ ŀǘ h{I/ƭǳōΦ ²Ŝ ƘŀǾŜ ŀ ƴŜǿ ŀŎŎƻǳƴǝƴƎ ǎȅǎǘŜƳΦ tƭŜŀǎŜ Ŏŀƭƭ молл офр тор ƻǊ ŜƳŀƛƭ 
ƻǎƘŀŎŎƻǳƴǘǎϪƧǳƴƛƻǊŀŘǾŜƴǘǳǊŜǎƎǊƻǳǇΦŎƻƳΦŀǳ ŦƻǊ ŀƴȅ ŀŎŎƻǳƴǘ ŜƴǉǳƛǊƛŜǎΦ LŦ ȅƻǳ ƘŀǾŜ ŀƴȅ ǉǳŜǎǝƻƴǎ ŀōƻǳǘ ǘƘŜ ŎƘŀƴƎŜǎ ŘƻƴΩǘ 
ƘŜǎƛǘŀǘŜ ǘƻ ŀǎƪΣ LΩƭƭ Řƻ Ƴȅ ōŜǎǘ ǘƻ ƘŜƭǇ ȅƻǳΦ 

¶ ²ŜΩǊŜ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ǇǊƻŎŜǎǎ ƻŦ ōǳƛƭŘƛƴƎ ǎƻƳŜ ōŀƎ ǊŀŎƪǎ ǘƻ ƪŜŜǇ ǘƘŜ ōŀƎ ǊƻƻƳ ǘƛŘȅΦ .ŜŦƻǊŜ ǘƘƛǎ ƘŀǇǇŜƴǎ ǇƭŜŀǎŜ ǊŜƳƛƴŘ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ ǘƻ Ǉǳǘ 
ǘƘŜƳ ŀǿŀȅ ƴŜŀǘƭȅ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ƳƻǊƴƛƴƎǎΦ  

¶ ²Ŝ ƴƻǿ ƘŀǾŜ ŎƻŘŜ ǎȅǎǘŜƳ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ŘƻƻǊΦ ¸ƻǳ ǎƘƻǳƭŘ ƘŀǾŜ ǊŜŎŜƛǾŜŘ ŀƴ ŜƳŀƛƭ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜ ŎƻŘŜ ƭŀǎǘ ǘŜǊƳΦ  LŦ ȅƻǳ ƘŀǾŜƴΩǘ ǊŜŎŜƛǾŜŘ ƛǘ 
ǇƭŜŀǎŜ ǘŀƭƪ ǘƻ ƳŜ ŀƴŘ L Ŏŀƴ ǘŜƭƭ ȅƻǳ ƛǘ ǇŜǊǎƻƴŀƭƭȅΦ L ǊŜŎƻƳƳŜƴŘ ȅƻǳ ǎǘƻǊŜ ƛǘ ƛƴ ȅƻǳǊ ǇƘƻƴŜ ŀƴŘ ƛǘ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ǘƘŜ ǎŀƳŜ ŎƻŘŜ ŦƻǊ ŜǾŜǊȅƻƴŜΦ 
tƭŜŀǎŜ ǊŜƳŜƳōŜǊ ǘƘŀǘ ƛǘ ƛǎ ƛƳǇƻǊǘŀƴǘ ǘƘŀǘ ȅƻǳ ƪŜŜǇ ǘƘƛǎ ŎƻŘŜ ƛƴ ŎƻƴŦƛŘŜƴŎŜ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ǎŀŦŜǘȅ ƻŦ ŜǾŜǊȅƻƴŜ ŀǘ h{I/ƭǳōΦ  

¶ ²Ŝ ƘŀǾŜ ŀ ƴŜǿ ƴǳƳōŜǊ ŀǘ h{I/ƭǳōΦ ¢ƘŜ ƭŀƴŘƭƛƴŜ ƛǎ ƴƻ ƭƻƴƎŜǊ ƛƴ ǳǎŜΣ ǎƻ ǇƭŜŀǎŜ Ŏŀƭƭ ǘƘƛǎ ƴǳƳōŜǊ лпотсфнумф ŦƻǊ ŀƴȅ ŜƴǉǳƛǊƛŜǎ 
ŀōƻǳǘ ǘƘŜ ǇǊƻƎǊŀƳΦ 

¶ hƴ ƭŀǎǘ ƳƛƴǳǘŜ Ŏŀǎǳŀƭ ōƻƻƪƛƴƎǎΦ tƭŜŀǎŜ ƳŀƪŜ ǎǳǊŜΣ ƛŦ ȅƻǳ ǿŀƴǘ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘ ǘƻ ŀǘǘŜƴŘ ŀŦǘŜǊ ŎŀǊŜ ǘƘŀǘ ȅƻǳ ǘŜȄǘ ƻǊ Ŏŀƭƭ ǘƘŜ ǇǊƻƎǊŀƳ 
ǇƘƻƴŜ όлпот сфн умфύ ǿƛǘƘ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ƴŀƳŜΦ {ƻ ǘƘŀǘ ǿŜ ƪƴƻǿ ŜȄŀŎǘƭȅ ǿƘƻ ǿŜ ƘŀǾŜ ŜŀŎƘ ŀŦǘŜǊƴƻƻƴ ŀƴŘ Ŧƻƭƭƻǿ ǳǇ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ 
ǎƻ ǘƘŜȅ Ŏŀƴ ōŜ ǘƻƭŘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜȅ ŀǊŜ ŎƻƳƛƴƎΦ 

¶ ! ǉǳƛŎƪ ǊŜƳƛƴŘŜǊ ŀōƻǳǘ ƭƻǎǘ ǇǊƻǇŜǊǘȅΦ ²Ŝ ƘŀǾŜ ŀ ǊŜŘ ǿƘŜŜƭƛŜ ōƛƴ Ŧǳƭƭ ƻŦ ƘŀǘǎΣ ƧǳƳǇŜǊǎ ŀƴŘ ƳƻǊŜΦ /ƻƳŜ ŀƴŘ ƘŀǾŜ ŀ ƭƻƻƪ ǘƘǊƻǳƎƘ ƛŦ 
ȅƻǳ ǘƘƛƴƪ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘ Ƴŀȅ ƘŀǾŜ ƭƻǎǘ ǎƻƳŜǘƘƛƴƎΦ LǘΩǎ ƭƻŎŀǘŜŘ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ƻǇǇƻǎƛǘŜ ǿŀƭƭ ŦǊƻƳ ǘƘŜ ǎƛƎƴπLƴ ŘŜǎƪΦ LŦ ǘƘŜ ƛǘŜƳǎ ŀǊŜƴΩǘ ŎƭŀƛƳŜŘ 
ƻǾŜǊ ǘƘŜ ƴŜȄǘ ŎƻǳǇƭŜ ƻŦ ǿŜŜƪǎΣ LΩƭƭ ōŜ ŘƻƴŀǘƛƴƎ ǘƘŜƳ ǘƻ ŎƘŀǊƛǘȅΦ 
 

If you have any questions about the program feel free to call or email us.  

Program Number:  0437692819 Program Email: oshclub.northcote@gmail.com 

mailto:oshaccounts@junioradventuresgroup.com.au
mailto:oshclub.northcote@gmail.com


8 | P a g e 
 

LOST/MISSING 
 
Max D lost hit bright green 'M ilo fitbit' 2 days ago at school.  I have looked for it in lost property ever since. It was 
a birthday present my Grandma last week.  If found please return to Max or drop it in to the office.  Thank you. 
 
Missing from the bike shed on Monday 1st May ð a boys blue and black geared mountain bike.  Blue frame, black 
seat approx.. 10-12 y.o. size.  If youõve seen it or know of its whereabouts, please let the office know. 
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Community Sub-committee Presents 

MOVIE FUNDRAISER 

 

FUN SOCIAL NIGHT WITH FRIENDS & FAMILY TO RAISE FUNDS FOR OUR SCHOOL. 

Bring a crowd to make this a great night! 

 

 

STARRING: Annette Being, Elle Fanning and Greta Gerwin 

WEDNESDAY 7th JUNE 2017  6.00 pm for an approx 6:30pm start  

WESTGARTH PALACE CINEMA 

In 1979 Santa Barbara, Calif., Dorothea Fields is a 

determined single mother in her mid-50s who is raising her 

adolescent son, Jamie, at a moment brimming with cultural 

change and rebellion. Dorothea enlists the help of two 

younger women -- Abbie, a free-spirited punk artist living 

as a boarder in the Fields' home and Julie, a savvy and 

provocative teenage neighbor -- to help with Jamie's 

upbringing. 

άAn insightful and, on occasion, laugh-out-loud piece of 

filmmaking. Artfully shot and structured, while its warmth 

and wit shine as brightly as the Californian sunò 

 

ñLove and loss go hand in hand in 20th Century Women, a 

funny, emotionally piercing story about a teenager and the 

women who raise himò 
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TICKETS ON SALE from FRIDAY 5th May.   

To purchase copy this link into 

Trybooking or visit the NPS homepage. 

 

https://www.trybooking.com/PVKI  

 

Bookings will close  

Friday 2nd June!! 

 

 

just $30 
includes Your movie Ticket 

& popcorn and soft drink/water 

 

or 4 tickets for $100 

 

Advertisements  

The Dept. of Education (DE&T) does not endorse the products & services of any private advertiser 

or notice contained in this newsletter.  No responsibility is accepted by the Dept. of Education 

(DE&T) or this school for the accuracy of information contained in advertis ements or claims made 

by them.  
 

¢ƘŜ !ǊǘƛǎǘΩǎ ²ŀȅ ƛƴ aŀȅ ς Merri Creek Studio.  For more information see the noticeboard outside the school office or 

contact bronwhy.com or 0439 255 522 

2017 Victorian Senior of the Year Awards ς for further information email askcota@cota.vic.au or telephone 1300 135 090.  

Alternatively you can download forms from www.seniorsonline.vic.gov.au 

 

VICTORIAN FAMILIES NEEDED... 

OPPORTUNITY FOR STUDENTS TO EXPERIENCE ANOTHER CULTURE, MAKE NEW 
FRIENDS  

AND IMPROVE THEIR LANGUAGE STUDIES AT HOME  

We are keen to hear from suitable VIC families who might be interested to host a student as soon as possible. In 
July 2017, we will be receiving exchange students from Canada, Finland, Sweden, Denmark, Germany, France and Italy. 
Our new arrivals will live with a host family and attend a local school for 3, 5 or 10 months.Hosting an exchange student can 
be a truly rewarding experience. It allows a family to experience a foreign culture first hand, be exposed to a new language 
and pass on a bit of our own culture. They might even make a friend for life! 

All students have at least basic levels of English, would attend a school in your local area and live the life of a local. Below is 
a sample of students who will be arriving.   

Canada: Caprice is a very active 16 year old student from Canada who enjoys many sports such as ice hockey and 

indoor/outdoor volleyball and speaks fluent French. She enjoys going to concerts with her Mum and sporting events with 
her Dad.  Caprice has taken many years of horse riding lessons and volunteers at a local ranch where she cares for the 
horses and does chores around the ranch. She hopes to own her own ranch one day. At school she is concentrating on 
maths and science as this is what she will need for her science program at University. While in Australia, Caprice hopes to 
try surfing, study new animals and sight see and meet new friends. She describes herself adaptable, funny, independent, 
reliable, helpful and adventurous.  

mailto:askcota@cota.vic.au
http://www.seniorsonline.vic.gov.au/
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Denmark: Camille is a 16 year old student from Denmark. She is passionate about horses and horseriding. She has a 

horse and a pony. She also enjoys archery. Camille says that she is looking forward to living in Australia and will bring 
laughter, Danish traditions, jokes, food and history into your home and she hopes to learn about your history, traditions 
and become a part of your family. She describes herself as a family person and loves to play board games and bake.  

 
France: French student Oceane will be 16 when she arrives in Australia. She enjoys manual activities, spending time with 

family and friends.  Her 2 favourite passions are listening to music and dancing.  Oceane has tried different types of 
dancing including modern jazz, reggae and break dancing, but now itôs hip-hop.   She can speak French and Spanish and 
has been learning English for 5 years. Oceane describes herself as a joyful person who is always positive and smiling with 
a funny mood.  3 of her family members have been on exchange before which is why she wants to embark on a similar 
experience for herself.  Oceane is looking forward to meeting new people and speaking another language. 

 
Finland: Ronja is a 16 year old student from Finland who is coming to Australia for 5 months. She is passionate about 

horse riding and photography and whilst here, she hopes to try surfing and scuba diving. Ronja describes herself as 
happy, ready to meet new people and try new things.  Ronja enjoys listening to music and can play the guitar and piano. 
She is looking forward to getting to know her host family.  
You can view more profiles of students arriving soon from our website. Please note that this is just a handful of the students 
who will be arriving. If families would like a selection of student profiles sent to them to review and decide which student may 
fit into their family best, please contact us or reply to this email.  

The Stuart family were thrilled to have Danish student Simon stay with them for 8 months. As commented by host mum 
Victoria, "it has been a fantastic experience.  Simon has been an awesome role model to our two young children, he has 
been like an older brother to them." Victoria continues, "the experience has benefited us too, as it has allowed us to have 
greater free time and flexibility as a family. I was very impressed with Simon, as within the first couple of days he was here, 
he asked what should his chores be?"   
 
"Just give it a go, the benefits will surprise you.  I highly recommend it", mentions Australian Host Dad Andrew, from the 
Stuart family.  "Not only do your children benefit, but the benefits exist for the parents too."  Host Dad, Andrew 
continues, "We are so lucky to have Simon come stay with us.  He is a fantastic student, easy going and not very 
demanding.  He has fitted into the Australian way of life so easy. He even obtained his Bronze Medallion.  We are so proud 
of Simon." 
   

 
 
The Stuart family talk about their hosting experience further and discuss the ups and downs of hosting, why they hosted 
and the benefits of being a volunteer host parent. Please check out their video here.  You can also watch a selection of 
videos of the Cain family from our host family testimonials page on our website.   
 
Student Exchange Australia New Zealand is a not-for-profit organisation that is registered with all state and territory 
Departments of Education around Australia and with the Ministry of Education in NZ.  We are the first and only secondary 
exchange organisation in Australia and New Zealand to be certified to ISO 9001 (Quality Management System) and we 
ensure the highest standards of care and support to our participants. You can find out more about our organisation by 
visiting www.studentexchange.org.au.   
Host families come in all shapes and sizes, backgrounds and ages. To this end, we would be grateful if you would place a 
notice in your newsletter or mention it on your website. You can copy and paste the below text:  

  

EXPERIENCE A NEW CULTURE, MAKE NEW FRIENDS  AND 
LEARN A NEW LANGUAGE AT HOME   

 
In January 2017 students from over 25 countries around the world, will be arriving in Australia to study at local high schools 

for 3-10 months.  
 

Opportunities exist for families to act as a host family, in a volunteer capacity. Hosting can be on a temporary, short or long 
term basis.  

 
Host families help provide international students with the chance to study and experience life in Australia.  

 
This is a great way to learn about another country and culture, establish a lifelong link to a family in another country and 

contribute to international goodwill. 
 

https://www.edumail.vic.gov.au/owa/redir.aspx?C=oYfgPSScRJ4DwO9R-K7TnOEbo77TvnSBHEr_Vw725PH2IkM3K5jUCA..&URL=http%3a%2f%2fmanage.sendandreceive.com.au%2fch%2f8216%2f2dgh0pb%2f1375720%2f42e9713dtf.html
https://www.edumail.vic.gov.au/owa/redir.aspx?C=Cwc9X1w5xC6qWw6xR9JCQTf-NSwW8kiuhEcgxtvAB2_2IkM3K5jUCA..&URL=http%3a%2f%2fmanage.sendandreceive.com.au%2fch%2f8216%2f2dgh0pb%2f2285896%2f42e9713zcc.html
https://www.edumail.vic.gov.au/owa/redir.aspx?C=bXqS1kUcWGGj38tdGRi0qBAPHYuxK-4CF6hqMMSROFT2IkM3K5jUCA..&URL=http%3a%2f%2fmanage.sendandreceive.com.au%2fch%2f8216%2f2dgh0pb%2f1394917%2f42e97yqph.html
https://www.edumail.vic.gov.au/owa/redir.aspx?C=lcGDl-57u7kdbxrUgB3KYcUBvtRKFPS7Sqr1UQcjz9z2IkM3K5jUCA..&URL=http%3a%2f%2fmanage.sendandreceive.com.au%2fch%2f8216%2f2dgh0pb%2f103687%2f42e971042g.html
https://www.edumail.vic.gov.au/owa/redir.aspx?C=Tc29Xlf8vaGN4EGmYXSOqN1i84rwW_EbXSKibo6_6WX2IkM3K5jUCA..&URL=http://manage.sendandreceive.com.au/ch/8216/2dgh0pb/2269495/42e977k1z.html
https://www.edumail.vic.gov.au/owa/redir.aspx?C=Tc29Xlf8vaGN4EGmYXSOqN1i84rwW_EbXSKibo6_6WX2IkM3K5jUCA..&URL=http://manage.sendandreceive.com.au/ch/8216/2dgh0pb/2269495/42e977k1z.html
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If your family can offer a friendly, supportive and caring home environment, contact us today.   
 

To hear more about this wonderful opportunity or 
our student exchange programs out of Australia 

Call Student Exchange Australia New Zealand on 1300 135 331 or visit www.studentexchange.org.au/host-a-student 

If your students, families or language teachers have any questions about hosting an exchange student or would like to view 
profiles of students arriving from other countries, they can respond to this email, call our office on 1300 135 331 or visit 
our website. Our staff members will be happy to discuss which student might be best suited to their family. No obligation.  

Please note that the purpose of this email is to find families to host international exchange students.  Thank you in advance 
for your assistance.  

Yours sincerely,  
Sandra Harders 
Hosting Coordinator 

 

 

Student Exchange Australia New Zealand Ltd 

 

PO Box 1420, Mona Vale  NSW 1660 Australia 
T: (02) 9997 0700 F: (02) 9997 0701 
W: www.studentexchange.org.au 

 

Suite 2590, PO Box 83000, 
Wellington 6440 New Zealand 
T: 0800 440079 F: 0800 440077 
W: www.studentexchange.org.nz 

 
ABN: 49 101 489 356 

 

 
We are the first and only student exchange organisation in the world to be certified to ISO 9001 (Quality Management 
System).  
 

 

 

https://www.edumail.vic.gov.au/owa/redir.aspx?C=JCUE8_nZu9no8shmz2mJJrQ-sj2zehUgQwbcSjFfuzj2IkM3K5jUCA..&URL=http%3a%2f%2fmanage.sendandreceive.com.au%2fch%2f8216%2f2dgh0pb%2f1401063%2f42e97qcvh.html
https://www.edumail.vic.gov.au/owa/redir.aspx?C=SgjGv5YyagWFIG7DNZJo3-oB9kQnOtIgGUSPMtvlQCL2IkM3K5jUCA..&URL=http%3a%2f%2fmanage.sendandreceive.com.au%2fch%2f8216%2f2dgh0pb%2f737445%2f42e971fkg.html
https://www.edumail.vic.gov.au/owa/redir.aspx?C=CyzMBFxUEdmaT9Sw8xnrSar4-gKXThyxf4ALUAn4xsL2IkM3K5jUCA..&URL=http%3a%2f%2fmanage.sendandreceive.com.au%2fch%2f8216%2f2dgh0pb%2f103806%2f42e9715mn8.html
https://www.edumail.vic.gov.au/owa/redir.aspx?C=LUVp-l1tGmOFUZpO9I1bNc2HAk8CCCnLZtr0T8HtDCz2IkM3K5jUCA..&URL=http%3a%2f%2fmanage.sendandreceive.com.au%2fch%2f8216%2f2dgh0pb%2f1119098%2f42e97q6qr.html
https://www.edumail.vic.gov.au/owa/redir.aspx?C=nr1_elPt0TiLYPFQdziH7k6tnyKiAAQJcYlQf99AgMb2IkM3K5jUCA..&URL=http://manage.sendandreceive.com.au/ch/8216/2dgh0pb/737445/42e971fkg-2.html
https://www.edumail.vic.gov.au/owa/redir.aspx?C=nr1_elPt0TiLYPFQdziH7k6tnyKiAAQJcYlQf99AgMb2IkM3K5jUCA..&URL=http://manage.sendandreceive.com.au/ch/8216/2dgh0pb/737445/42e971fkg-2.html
https://www.edumail.vic.gov.au/owa/redir.aspx?C=R0_E0jaWA5lXjHsrsrKMnVUP2MoCaFTM4Vl_-urNPSj2IkM3K5jUCA..&URL=http://manage.sendandreceive.com.au/ch/8216/2dgh0pb/737445/42e971fkg-1.html
https://www.edumail.vic.gov.au/owa/redir.aspx?C=nr1_elPt0TiLYPFQdziH7k6tnyKiAAQJcYlQf99AgMb2IkM3K5jUCA..&URL=http://manage.sendandreceive.com.au/ch/8216/2dgh0pb/737445/42e971fkg-2.html
https://www.edumail.vic.gov.au/owa/redir.aspx?C=R0_E0jaWA5lXjHsrsrKMnVUP2MoCaFTM4Vl_-urNPSj2IkM3K5jUCA..&URL=http://manage.sendandreceive.com.au/ch/8216/2dgh0pb/737445/42e971fkg-1.html
https://www.edumail.vic.gov.au/owa/redir.aspx?C=R0_E0jaWA5lXjHsrsrKMnVUP2MoCaFTM4Vl_-urNPSj2IkM3K5jUCA..&URL=http://manage.sendandreceive.com.au/ch/8216/2dgh0pb/737445/42e971fkg-1.html
https://www.edumail.vic.gov.au/owa/redir.aspx?C=ojPSe8_9EQ1ahgHi0ntjJnt8tR8krgCGE3C9HTgVuK32IkM3K5jUCA..&URL=http://manage.sendandreceive.com.au/ch/8216/2dgh0pb/737445/42e971fkg-3.html
https://www.edumail.vic.gov.au/owa/redir.aspx?C=ojPSe8_9EQ1ahgHi0ntjJnt8tR8krgCGE3C9HTgVuK32IkM3K5jUCA..&URL=http://manage.sendandreceive.com.au/ch/8216/2dgh0pb/737445/42e971fkg-3.html
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